
 

 

 
 
July 5, 2019 
 
To: Parties currently registered on Proceeding 24102 
 
ATCO Electric Ltd.  
Transmission Line 7L65 Rebuild Project 
Proceeding 24102 
Applications 24102-A001 to 24102-A004 
 
Adjournment of hearing and scheduled process 
 
1. The Commission issued a notice of hearing on May 2, 2019, which laid out process steps 
for Proceeding 24102, including the commencement of an oral hearing on July 23, 2019, in 
Vegreville. 

2. On July 4, 2019, ATCO Electric Ltd. filed a motion requesting the Commission adjourn 
the hearing to allow it time to conduct additional consultation to attempt to address intervener 
concerns and to consider recently proposed route adjustments. 

3. The Commission has authorized the undersigned to communicate the following.  

Ruling 

4. The Commission grants ATCO’s motion and adjourns the hearing scheduled for 
July 23, 2019, as well as the remaining process steps. ATCO indicated that it would notify the 
Commission of the outcome of its further consultation no later than September 30, 2019. The 
Commission will establish a new process schedule once ATCO submits this information. 

5. If you have any questions, please contact the undersigned at 403-592-4469 or by email 
at trevor.richards@auc.ab.ca.  

 
Sincerely yours,  
 
Trevor Richards, P. Eng. 
Facilities Division 
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